Ferryhill and Ruthrieston Community Council
Minutes of Annual General Meeting
Wednesday 13th March 2023

Present:	
Community Council members
Kevin McIvor - Secretary
Catherine Campbell - Treasurer and Minutes
William Rae - Planning and Licensing
Ishbel Shand - Planning and Licensing
Gregor McAbery

CITY COUNCILLORS
Cllr Christian Allard
Cllr Derek Davidson
Cllr Simon Watson
	
Jane Hail, a member of the community.


1. Welcome and Apologies

1. The Chairman was absent.  William Rae was nominated as chair, opened the meeting and welcomed attendees.  Introductions were offered.
2. Apologies were received from Michael Winn, Cllr Kusznir, Cllr Yuill.


2. Chairman’s report
The Chairman’s report was approved by members.

3. Changes to Office Bearers
Kevin McIvor stood down as secretary.

4. Annual Accounts
The Annual Accounts were presented and approved by members


· William Rae, Acting Chair




Chairman’s Report

Community Council Activities (Nov 2022 to Dec 2023)

The Ferryhill & Ruthrieston Community was re-established in Oct/Nov 2022 and we held our first meeting on 2 November 2022, and duly elected the relevant office bearers.

Since then we have held regular monthly meeting, rotating between meeting at Ferryhill Community Centre and Ruthrieston Community Centre. Meetings have had good attendance from both members and also our local councillors, and good topics and issues debated.

Some of the things and representations we have made during the year past include;

- Discussing and sending correspondence regarding the roads situation around South College Street during the recent works

- Hearing from interested parties regarding thoughts on Ferryhill Library closure

- Discussing drugs issues in Ruthrieston with a large group of local residents and police representatives

In December 2023, we held our first community event with a Christmas drinks & nibbles event at the Inn at the Park for local community group representatives (including Friends of Duthie Park, Albury Community Sports and Ferryhill Community Centire), local councillors and members of the community council.

Going forward for 2024

We have a number of plans and objectives going forward into 2024;

· Continue with the regular monthly meetings

· Raise important issues affecting the areas with local councillors

· Continue to raise awareness of the Community Council within the community (residents, community and voluntary groups, etc) through social media, events and supporting others

· Build on the Christmas event held in December 2023 with a follow up event in the summer to engage community and voluntary groups again and continue to build a network across Ferryhill & Ruthrieston.

I’d like to thank all the members of the Community Council for their support and involvement over the last year, along with thanks to the local councillors for continued support, discussing issues and ideas and raising matters for our community.

Mike Winn

Chair – Ferryhill & Ruthrieston Community Council
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